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Dr. Rima Khabbaz

Office of Infectious Diseases

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

1600 Clifton Rd

Atlanta, GA 30333
Dear Dr. Khabbaz:

As a member of the Society for Vascular Ultrasound, a professional organization with over 5,100 members comprised of vascular technologists, nurses and physician members, I would like to petition the Center for Disease Control to mandate guidelines for an EPA approved disinfectant for the purpose of cleaning blood pressure cuffs.  SVU members perform noninvasive arterial examinations on patients by doing segmental blood pressures.  This entails placing blood pressure cuffs on both arms, thighs, above knee, below knee, ankle, metatarsal and toe levels to determine the presence and level of peripheral vascular disease. Many patients have open wounds, ulcers, gangrene, tissue necrosis or intact sutures, making these cuffs potential harbingers of disease.

Our patient populations, who are frequently elderly or immunosuppressed, continue to show increases in health-care associated infections (HAI’s) at disturbing rates. Quoting from Goal 7 of the National Patient Safety Goals put out by the Joint Commission (JCAHO), “According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, each year, millions of people acquire an infection while receiving care, treatment, and services in a healthcare organization. Consequently, health care –associated infections (HAI’s) are a patient safety issue affecting all types of health care organizations.” This statement from the CDC reinforces the need for SVU, and similar organizations, to inform and direct our members about HAI’s.  We want to make sure our members are informed, and have the correct tools to appropriately clean and disinfect these cuffs between each patient use, reducing the risk that our cuffs will continue to act as fomites, transmitting infectious agents from one patient to another.  SVU members have been e  bbncouraged to advocate for their patients and other health care workers, as blood pressures cuffs are ubiquitous in all areas of health care. The porous surface of blood pressure cuffs continues to remain the reason we cannot get an EPA approved disinfectant. 
We need the help of the EPA to determine the most effective cleaning agents currently available; these agents cannot saturate the cuffs because lengthy drying times will greatly impact patient care and throughput. In addition, if cuffs are exposed to bodily fluids, will cleaning agents be effective unless the biofilm can first be removed? These are major concerns within our profession, and across all areas of practice where a blood pressure cuff is used! Although the first solution may appear to be multiple sets of cuffs, it does not address the issue of adequately cleaning cuffs between patients. 

As a member of the Society for Vascular Ultrasound, I urge you to address this matter immediately. Proper maintenance of cuffs will reduce patient care costs by preventing HAI’s. Additionally, thousands of healthcare workers will also be protected from infection across the spectrum of hospital, clinic and physician office settings. Thank you for addressing this very important matter. I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Name of Member

Contact Information

